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A DAMAGING INVASION BY
CURLY LEAF POND WEED IN LAKE COUDERAY
REQUIRES PROMPT ACTION BY FRIENDS OF WINDIGO
March 2011

Hello All Friends of Windigo Lake!

The Sawyer County Record reports that Lake Couderay has been invaded by the curly
leaf pond weed and may sustain substantial economic and aesthetic damage. The
concern on that lake is so great that residents have created a special foundation solely
for the purposes of raising funds to eradicate the invasive species. This invasion of the
neighboring lake suggests that Windigo must act now if its beauty is to be preserved.

As a result, the WLPOA is presently undertaking the following:

 Requesting Sawyer County Conservation Department and a biologist to
undertake an annual review of the lake to identify invasive species;

 Requesting the monitoring of lake waters by all property owners and particularly
by the bay captains in their geographical areas for noxious plant growth;

 Building and maintaining an eradication fund budgeted up to $10,000.00
(currently at $5000.00)

 Exploring possible financial grants from the Department of Natural Resources or
other sources.

ANNUAL INSPECTION
In 2009, the Association had the lake inspected for harmful species by Sawyer County
and a biologist. These inspections were requested in 2010.

MONITORING BY BAY CAPTAINS AND PROPERTY OWNERS
Another line of defense is to request all owners and bay captains to monitor for possible
invasive species utilizing enclosed handouts which depict the most prominent of the
offending plants. (Additional copies of these materials may be obtained from a WLPOA
officer or from the DNR).
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If a plant is suspected as being harmful or otherwise questionable, it should be pulled
and placed in a zip lock bag and taken either to the Department of Natural Resources on
Highway 27 or to the Sawyer County Conservation Department on the lower level of the
Sawyer County Courthouse for confirmation of its nature. If it is confirmed that the plant
is problematic, your Association will then call upon a volunteer eradication team. This
team will be asked to dig and/or pull the plants from the lake or shoreline while being
supervised by either the county or by a biologist. If these efforts do not prove
successful, it may be necessary to turn to professional help. The lake association would
intend to fund this from the eradication fund.

THE WLPOA ERADICATION FUND
The lake property owners have generously contributed over $5,000 to the eradication
fund, which will be used, if needed at all, as recommended by the DNR, the county or
other expert for purposes of removing any confirmed invasive species from the lake.

GRANTS
Since the cost of eradication through professional services can be extremely costly, the
Association is also exploring the possibility of obtaining grants from the Department of
Natural Resources or other sources. This effort alone may require some expenditures
for the services of a knowledgeable grant consultant.

Thanks for your attention to prevent the invasion of Windigo Lake by damaging species.
The WLPOA believes that it is urgent that we take action at this time through monitoring
and education to prevent a decline in water quality and potential related loss of
enjoyment and beauty for all lake owners. Please do what you can to preserve our lake.

Thank you.
Sincerely yours,

WLPOA Board of Directors
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